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1. Welcome Address; MICHAEL CHAMPION, 
President, Accessible Arts Inc. 

First of all may I extend a very warm welcome to all of you who 
have travelled short or long distances to be here. 

To have a fully fledged Accessible Arts Conference for me is a 
very exciting and fulfilling concept. Fulfilling because of all 
the hard work that has gone into keeping Accessible Arts going 
especially this year, when, without a development worker we were 
effectively reduced to being a voluntary committee. But, here we 
are, an independent organisation ready to support people in their 
endeavours to make the arts a real choice for people with 
disabilities in the community. 

And I am excited because of all the support that people have 
given to us. Support that has grown from the early days of Art 
Reach, support generated by Nina Angelo's enthusiasm whilst 
artist in residence in 1987/88 and support we have kept as we 
forged our way towards making it an independent organisation. 
Support we have kept during this year when we could offer very 
little as, for us, it was a time of consolidation and review. 

Now we are here for two days to talk and exchange views but let 

us not forget that Accessible Arts is about inspiring people to 
achieve goals, to realise ambitions and to be creative beyond 
their wildest dreams. If you think this is a grandiose 
statement, ask anyone who participated or helped at the 
Accessible Arts Camps the excitement and inspiration was 

infectious. We want to be able to spread that inspiration state 
wide to any person or group striving for artistic choices in 
their leisure. 

Today and tomorrow are designed to inspire you whether you are an 
arts worker or a professional in a service for people with 
disabilities but most importantly you the participant no matter 
what your disability. Because, Accessible Arts is not about your 
disability its about your ability. You can achieve great things 
with a brush or a camera, in music or drama, by designing or 
constructing. Accessible Arts' aim is to bring artistic choices 
within the reach of the disabled community, to bring community 

arts to people who were considered by others or even themselves 
as not being creative people. 

Community art is all about people creating and achieving at their 
own level and then as they gain confidence going out and doing 
more and more. Community Arts is for people who want to create 
together, to enjoy and be inspired by sharing with others, 
learning new skills in secure environments, then being stretched 
to achieve more and to develop and grow. 

For people with disabilities the choices have been too few and 
too inconsistent. "Not good enough" may not be the phrase used 
openly but I feel it is often thought by others, even parents -
but people themselves who consider people with disabilities "not 
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